## REPORT ON THE SELECTMEN'S MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 26, 2013

## Prepared by Rick Cliffe

Note: (1). These are not official minutes -- -- just notes taken by me. Official minutes will be available from the Town Office and will be posted on the Town web site and at the Town Office and other places following Board approval at the next meeting.

- (2). If anyone wishes to stop receiving these reports, they may simply hit "Reply" and request to be deleted from the list or say "Unsubscribe."
- (3). Reports of earlier meetings and some supplementary materials are available at my Town Meeting website:

www.singingbridge.net

<u>THE MEETING</u>: There were 1 members of the public present. 3 additional people came to discuss specific issues (see below).

The minutes of the meeting of September 10, 2013 were approved.

<u>MOST IMPORTANT/INTERESTING ITEMS</u>: In my judgment, the following items were the most important things covered during the meeting.

George Jamieson came to discuss membership on the Shellfish Conservation Committee. After a discussion of responsibilities and his interest, the Board voted unanimously to appoint him to fill out the term of Robert Hasenfus through June 2014.

Eric and Patricia Kosalka came to discuss resolution of all the septic system issues detailed in a May letter initiated by the Board. This was an extensive discussion of details, ultimately leading to agreement between the Board and Kosalkas of exactly what additional actions and documentation will be accomplished. Once completed, these actions and documentation will put to bed all of the issues raised by Bob Trabona, CEO early this year.

Mary obtained a quote of \$1300 plus \$300/yr maintenance for the "Sketch" program which would be used to computerize assessment records. It was noted that there would also be a cost to convert existing records, most likely over time using some sort of internship. The Board asked that she propose it in next year's budget.

## **CORRESPONDENCE:**

Mary reported on correspondence received. For a complete listing of this correspondence, see the Meeting

Agenda at: <a href="https://www.georgetownme.com/Meeting-Agendas-and-Minutes.php">www.georgetownme.com/Meeting-Agendas-and-Minutes.php</a> The most interesting items were: New Preliminary Flood Insurance Rate Maps were received from Starr (mapping contractor for FEMA). They need to be reviewed to determine what has changed. **NEW BUSINESS:** The Board received a request from the Shellfish Conservation Committee to apply for a Municipal Green Crab (license fee) Exemption. The Board approved a request from Peter Stevens to install a "Hidden Drive" sign by the David Stevens property on Five Islands Road coming away from the wharf. The Board approved Cathy Collins request to purchase a new computer/printer for the Town Clerk/Tax Collector. Note: This purchase was in the approved Town budget. **NOTES ON UPCOMING EVENTS:** Flu vaccine clinic at the town office 10:30 - 1:00 on Thursday, October  $3^{rd}$ . Harvest Potluck Dinner at the GCC on Saturday, October 5<sup>th</sup>. Medication Collection at Bath Middle School on October 26<sup>th</sup>. The next meeting of the Selectmen will be at 7 PM on Tuesday, October 8, 2013 at the Town Office.

Prepared and distributed by Rick Cliffe